

GRIMSTON PARISH COUNCIL
Public Rights of Way Committee

Monday 13 December 2021 at Grimston Village Hall at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs J Barnicoat(Chairman), M Boldero, P Coleman (part), M Pitcher, Mrs E Paterson and Mrs P Sewell (Clerk)

Apologies: Dr A Clifton

21.34 TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None

21.35 TO ACCEPT THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS COMMITTEE MEETING

- ***Resolved to accept the Minutes of the 8 November 2021 Meeting as a true record***

21.36 MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS (NOT COVERED BY AGENDA ITEMS)

Footpath 18: The Chairman reported that the proposed fencing had been installed and thanked those members and residents who had helped. Hazard tape had been put in place to alert users that there was now a new wire fence. Blackthorn saplings would be planted in due course. The Chairman presented an invoice of £91.96 from Sandringham Sawmill which he had paid on collection.

Survey: A hard copy of the survey was passed to committee members

21.37 FOOTPATH 8 LINK TO PHILIP RUDD COURT - UPDATE AND ACTION PLAN

The Committee noted that claim forms had been delivered to each household in Philip Rudd Court and had so far received 11 envelopes with completed forms. The Committee thanked Mr N Jackson for collating them, another resident also attended the meeting and presented a copy of his deeds with the area and path included. The Committee set the deadline for receipt of forms as 17 January, the forms were retained by the Chairman who would check them over to ensure they were valid. The Clerk would consult with the Open Space Society contact about how best to present the forms, and what additional documentation might be required. Cllr Pitcher suggested it would also be useful to have Borough Council support. Cllr P Coleman reported that the NHP group hoped to register the area which included the path as Green Space. The Committee noted that it might require legal support to ensure the PROW claim was successful.

21.38 PROW ISSUES/REPORTS/FUTURE PROJECTS

Reports: The Chairman reported a query raised with him about the removal of a plank of wood that walkers used to cross from Watery Lane onto private land. The Committee noted that there was no right of way or access.

Promoting Walks: The Committee would review the information panels on Pott Row Green and the Post Office. The link to the rights of way interactive map was on the Council website.

Sibelco Railway Line: The Clerk reported that nothing had come of the initial approach to open up the line, although the proposal had not been rejected outright. The Committee reviewed the path and that some tree work would be required to make it accessible.

- ***Resolved to make a further approach to Sibelco for a permissive path***

- **Resolved that if railway access was forthcoming to try to link it with FP1 to create a circular path**

21.39 DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

The next meeting would take place in **February 2022** *date to be confirmed at 7.30 pm.*
The Committee would aim to meet every other month.

Chairman.....

Date.....